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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes 

July 13, 2020 
 

 

 

 

Present: Chairman Daniel Freitas, Vice-Chairman Robert Espindola, Selectman Keith Silvia, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Cable Access Director Derek Frates 

Present via Zoom: Police Chief Michael Myers, Lieutenant David Sobral, Administrative 
Assistant Vicki Oliveira, Cable Access Production Coordinator Erick Sa and members of the 
public  

The meeting was videotaped on Cable Access and Zoom meeting application.  

Chairman Freitas opened the meeting at 6:30 pm and read the following statement: 

 

 “This Open Meeting of the Fairhaven Board of Selectmen is being conducted remotely consistent 
with Governor Baker’s Executive Order of March 12, 2020, due to the current State of Emergency 
in the Commonwealth due to the outbreak of the “COVID-19 Virus.” 

In order to mitigate the transmission of the COVID-19 Virus, we have been advised and directed 
by the Commonwealth to suspend public gatherings, and as such, the Governor’s Order suspends 
the requirement of the Open Meeting Law to have all meetings in a publicly accessible physical 
location. Further, all members of public bodies are allowed and encouraged to participate 
remotely. 

The Order, which you can find posted with agenda materials for this meeting allows public bodies 
to meet entirely remotely so long as reasonable public access is afforded so that the public can 
follow along with the deliberations of the meeting.   

Ensuring public access does not ensure public participation unless such participation is required 
by law.  This meeting will allow public comment related to the posted agenda items only. For this 
meeting, Fairhaven Board of Selectmen is convening by telephone conference/video conference 
via Zoom App as posted on the Town’s Website identifying how the public may join.” 

 

The Board took a 10-minute recess due to technical issues 
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At 6:42 pm Chairman Freitas reopened the meeting.  

 

Town Administrator’s Report  

Mr. Rees has been busy putting the warrant together in preparation for the virtual annual town 
meeting and getting the FY20 books closed. A practice has been scheduled for Wednesday July 
15, 2020.  

Mr. Rees approved Police Chief Myers provisional promotion of Officer Scott Joseph to acting 
Sargent. This will save the department a lot of money in overtime.  

Jay Simmons has successfully completed the Mass Association of Conservation Commission 
“Fundamentals for Massachusetts Conservation Commission training program”  

Committee Liaison Reports  

Mr. Espindola said EDC is set to meet July 23, 2020. 

Bikeway Committee, Cable Advisory and the Broadband study committee will be meeting soon 

SRPEDD has sent out information on a census and Mr. Espindola encouraged residents to 
participate 

Mr. Espindola said the Marine Resources Committee made progress reviewing the draft 
waterways rules and regulations policy and recently named Michael McNamara the Chair  

MR. Espindola showed a draft of a new webpage for the Broadband Network 

Mr. Silvia said he reached out to the members of the Dog Park Committee to see who had an 
interest in staying on the committee to continue the work of finding a suitable location 

Mr. Freitas said he would be touring Bristol Aggie High School and meeting with their school 
committee 

Selectmen Liaisons  

Mr. Espindola suggested that he would like to see the Selectmen liaisons be spread out more 
evenly amongst the Board and made possible suggestions on changing some listings. 
(Attachment A)  Mr. Espindola made a motion to adjust the Selectmen liaisons as presented in 
the spreadsheet. Mr. Silvia seconded vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Swearing in Ceremony- Police Department  

At 7:05 the Board went upstirs to the auditorium for the swearing in of two new police officers. 
Ryan Benoit and Jillian Jodoin Town Clerk Carolyn Hurley swore in the new officers in front of 
a small crowd of family and friends. 

Chief Myers said both officers graduated on July 10, 2020.from the Cape Cod Municipal Police 
Academy located on Joint Base on Cape Cod.  
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Mr. Benoit holds a Bachelor's Degree in Crime and Justice Studies from UMASS Dartmouth, 
has Served as a Military Police Specialist in the Mass Army National Guard with the 772 
Military Police Company. He is a NB Voc Tech graduate in Engineering Technology and also 
served as a squad leader in his police academy class. 
 
Ms. Jodoin is currently the rank of E4 Specialist in the US Army National Guard working as a 
Chemical Biological Radiological and Nuclear Specialist. She was a civilian dispatcher with the 
Fairhaven Police department. Prior to joining the department she worked for the Barnstable 
County Sheriff’s Office as a Corrections Officer and she has completed course work in the field 
of criminal justice at Pikes Peak Community College 
 

 At 7:14 back the Board went back downstairs to the Banquet Room. 

Speed Control Measures  

Chief Michael Myers and Lieutenant David Sobral met via Zoom with the Board to provide an 
update about the measures the police department has been taking for speed control in town. The 
Department has implemented 3 portable radar systems that collects data and a speed trailer that 
will do the same.  If a resident would like to request the speed radar on their street they can put in 
a request on the police webpage for their neighborhood. The data collected will help determine 
areas that may need more patrolling. The goal is to continue enforcing traffic issues to keep the 
town safe. The Board thanked Chief Myers and Lieutenant Sobral for the update.  

 

Rogers School – Voiding of P&S and next steps  

Mr. Freitas said he received a message from Mike Risstucia regarding the Boards vote to void 
the Purchase and Sale of Rogers school to Mr. Ristuccia grandson Zachary Mayo. Mr. Ristuccia 
said his grandson did not know he was speaking to the Board tonight on his behalf. Mr. Ristuccia 
told the Board that Mr. Mayo’s financial lender is worth millions of dollars but Mr. Mayo was 
unable to do anything with the town since February when the COVID-19 pandemic crisis arrived 
because no one was working. Mr. Ristuccia would like to the Board to give Mr. Mayo a second 
chance and he feels confident that by September 30, 2020 Mr. Mayo can get all the documents 
that the Board has requested.  

The Board all feel that they did not want to see this project fail and had high hopes for its success 
bur feel there have been too many inconsistencies with Mr. Mayo and his representatives, with 
deadlines not being met continually. Mr. Silvia is concerned that there is no bond to cover the 
project. Mr. Espindola said he has a concern that Mr. Mayo never speaks on his own behalf and 
he has not changed his mind since the last meeting. Mr. Freitas voiced his concerns that the town 
has asked for several meetings and Mr. Mayo does not speak for himself and there has to be a 
face to face meeting to meet the financial lender and the engineer.  

Town Counsel told the Board there are several deadlines in the Ryder to the P&S:   

1. The Schematic design (the town did accept the first design) 
2. The commitment for financing- the Town has yet to see a binding contract of letter from 

a lender/financing company 
3. The permitting has not been met yet. 
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Mr. Crotty said he has attempted to meet with Mr. Mayo and his lender and no attempt has been 
made to set up a meeting by Mr. Mayo. 

Town Counsel said the P&S was put together along with Mr. Mayo’s attorney and the Town has 
amended the zoning by law to help make the project move forward. There were specific 
deadlines that needed to be met by July 23, 2020 and they have not been made. Some conditions 
were specific to that date but others were open ended but to date none have been met.  The Board 
feel that if they are to rewrite the P&S to allow Mr. Mayo more time then there needs to be a face 
to face meeting of all parties, furthermore, if the Town has to spend money on Rogers school to 
keep up with repairs then Mr. Mayo will have to pay for that as part of the purchase.  

Planning Chairman John Farrell asked the Board if the Rogers school project and the Oxford 
school project were being treated equally. Mr. Rees explained that the terms of each contract 
were different and the Oxford school developers, Strafford group, have adhered to the terms and 
conditions of their agreement with the town.  

Mr. Espindola made a motion to ask Town Counsel to set up a meeting before July 23, 2020 for 
the purpose of meeting with The Developer, Zachary Mayo (New England Preservation and 
Development) and his representatives along with Attorney Thomas Crotty, Town Administrator 
Mark Rees, Selectman Silvia with the condition that a commitment letter from a financial 
institution, approved by Town Counsel, be presented and a reasonable timeline for the project 
with engineering plans. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0)  

Liquor License issue 

Attorney John Markey joined the meeting via Zoom to represent business owner Cathy 
Melanson regarding the liquor license at the former Cleary’s pub, 111 Huttleston Ave. Ms. 
Melanson owns the property but rents the space out. Mr. Markey stated that Ms. Melanson is in 
good standings with the Town on her property.  

Mr. Markey said there is someone new running the bar/restaurant and would like to open but 
cannot open because the former tenant of Cleary’s owes money to the Department of Revenue on 
the liquor license for that location therefore the ABCC (Alcohol and Beverage Control 
Commission) will not release the license. Attorney Markey is trying to help the new tenant of the 
restaurant find a creative solution to obtain a liquor license so that he can open this business. Mr. 
Markey stated that this is in no way the town’s fault but one idea is to petition special town 
meeting for a new license. The Board all agreed they would like to see a new business be able to 
open up in town.  

Stormwater Prevention and Management Plans  

Mr. Rees said the Board of Selectmen and the Board of public works, in 2018 signed an 
agreement with the DEP and the EPA to take actions to address pollution run off, the contracts 
need to be signed in order for the permits to be issued. (Attachment B) 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to authorize the Chairman of the Selectmen to sign the Stormwater 
Prevention Plan. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Espindola made a motion to authorize the Chairman of the Selectmen to sign the SWMP- 
Volume 1. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

COVID-19 Update  
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Still rolling out programs in response to Governor Baker’s orders. The Recreation Center has 
opened the exercise machines and the Council on Aging has started the floor exercises while 
maintaining social distance.  

Town Hall key access- Board of Health   

Mr. Freitas said he received an email from the Board of Health requesting keys to Town Hall. 
Mr. Rees has recommended that the keys be issued for the duration of the COVID -19 pandemic. 
Mr. Rees will speak to the Town Hall custodian to have a set of temporary keys made and  will 
work with the Board of Health members to find a suitable location for them to sign their bills 
without having to go into the office.  

Display Flag policy    

Mr. Espindola, with the help of Town Counsel, drafted a flag/banner policy. They sent the draft 
to the Historical Commission chair, Wayne Oliveira, for his input as well. Selectmen discussed 
the idea of adding another flagpole and making sure that the Town Hall could also have any 
banners/ flags on the building because of the historic nature of the building. Attorney Crotty will 
check on the issues that the Board has addressed before they take a vote on this policy.  

John Farrell questioned the Board why they were putting a policy together at this time. Mr. 
Espindola explained that this policy was discussed back in 2019 and they are now trying to 
implement something.  

Town Meeting Preparation – Salaries of Elected Officials  

Mr. Rees explained that consistent with past practice elected officials who receive a stipend get a 
2% COLA as all the employees.  Mr. Espindola made a motion to approve the COLA increases 
for all elected officials, the Town Clerk, The Tree Warden and the Board of Health, except the 
Board of Selectmen. Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0 

RFP Employee Engagement/Work Culture  

Mr. Rees drafted the RFP for the employee engagement/work culture and suggested to the Board 
to obtain a grant to pay for the assessment. The Board will review the draft and meet with Mr. 
Rees with their questions.  

Zoning Appeals Procedure/Guidelines/Record Keeping  

Mr. Espindola said he would like to use the 20 free hours for technical assistance provided by 
SRPEDD to help the zoning Board of appeals with procedures/ guidelines and record keeping 
methods. (Attachment C) 

Filling open seat procedure- Board of Health   

Mr. Rees said as per MGL Chapter 41 Section 11 when there is a vacancy on the Board of 
Health, they must notify, in writing the Board of Selectmen of the vacancy. Once a formal letter 
is received the Board of Selectmen and the Board of Health will hold a joint meeting for the 
purpose of filling the vacancy. Mr. Rees will coordinate said meeting with the two boards. 

Personnel Policy update 
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Mr. Rees said the draft Personnel policy has been sent the Town’s perspective unions for review. 
Mr. Rees suggested that the Board should consider adopting an updated Social Media policy. 
The Board will review all documents at the next meeting.  

Letter from Housing Authority 

Mr. Freitas read a letter from Krissane Sheedy, the Director of Fairhaven Housing Authority, 
regarding how helpful Health Agent Mary Kellogg has been during the COVID- 19 pandemic.  

Letter from Conservation Commission  

Mr. Freitas read a letter from the Conservation Commission supporting the 10% increase in 
renewables.  

Notes and Announcements  

Mr. Espindola said that he recently went to the Town Beach on West Island over the weekend 
and "was told by the parking attendant there,  Mr. Lavallette" that there were a lot of complaints 
because there is no walk in service this year. 

Mr. Espindola requested to have an important item regarding the DOR Financial Management 
Review placed on the next Board of Selectmen agenda. (Attachment D) 

 

At  9:39 pm Mr. Espindola made a motion to go into Executive Session, not to reconvene into 
Open Session, to discuss strategy with respect to litigation A-1 Crane: pursuant to M.G.L. 
Ch.30A, Section 21 (a)(3).  Mr. Freitas seconded. Vote was unanimous. (3-0) 

Mr. Silvia seconded. Vote was unanimous. Roll call vote. Mr. Espindola in favor, Mr. Silvia in 
favor, Mr. Freitas in favor.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Vicki L. Oliveira 
Administrative Assistant 
(Approved 08/17/2020) 
 

Attachments: 

A. Changes to Selectmen liaison appointments 
B. Stormwater Management Plan email/contracts  
C. Memo from Selectman Espindola re: Zoning Appeals Procedure/Guidelines/Record Keeping 
D. Memo from Selectman Espindola re: Agenda items request for next meeting  
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7/10/2020 Town of Fairhaven Mail - Stormwater Management Plan 

M Gmail Mark Rees <mrees@fairhaven-ma.gov> 

Stormwater Management Plan 
1 message 

Vincent Furtado <vfurtado@fairhaven-ma.gov> 
To: Mark Rees <mrees@fairhaven-ma.gov>, Vicki Paquette <vpaquette@fairhaven-ma.gov> 

Hi Mark 

Thu, Jul 9, 2020 at 2:46 PM 

Since I won't (most likely) be able to attend the Select board meeting on Monday 
night, as I have a BPW meeting concurrently, I thought that I would provide the below 
narrative for your Board so they have a refresher as to what it is that I'm requesting 
them to sign for the Stormwater Management Plan. 

In any Municipality, sewage and drainage are either contained (conveyed) in the same 
pipe or in two separate pipes. In those municipalities (Fairhaven is one) where sewage 
is carried in a separate system than drainage (rain water), the EPA requires this 
community to have a permit granting stipulated permission for the drainage discharge. 
The EPA calls this permit MS4 which stands for municipal separate storm sewer 
system 

The Town applied for such a permit back in 2003. Since then, the Town has been 
following the required protocols of the permit, such as, but not limited to, stormwater 
education, sweeping streets, cleaning catch basins and compiling and submitting an 
annual report. 

In 2018, the EPA required all MS4 communities (including Fairhaven) to reapply for a 
new permit which built upon the prior stipulations and now contains many more 
requirements than the permit issued prior. As part of the newly received permit, we 
have to do everything that the prior permit required and more. 

• The Town is required to continue with public education and outreach and have
to target our audience to ensure that residents and businesses are aware to not
throw various materials down the storm drain.

• The Town has to map its' entire drainage system and collect samples at all of
its' outfalls. Depending on the results revealed from these collected samples,
the Town will be required to investigate high bacteria counts and remove them
from the system.

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/O?ik=4b23564995&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A 1671766126855806799&simpl=msg-f% 3A 16717661268... 1 /2 
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